

Encouraging and Connecting Communities of Faith

As I sit down this evening, with my cup of tea, to write to you all, I'm aware of the news headlines that fill our television and communication devices and it saddens me.

Still the Covid-19 protocols prior to this evening have only allowed us to meet virtually again for the two days of business brought before the Regional Council. We'll gather together on both afternoons of May 27 and 28 for worship, education and business.

Our theme this annual meeting is "For the Common Good," from 1 Corinthians 12:7.

"To each is given the manifestation of the Spirit for the common good."

We must align our gifts from Creator God then we can work at the common good for all.

Our gifts, our attitudes, our hearts and our efforts are steadfast when it comes to this work.

I think of these words, "for the good of all." What do they mean to you?

All of creation?

All of Earth? Her animals, people, plants, trees, air, soil, water?

A11'

I think it's a good theme as we think about "all my relations" which appears on our United Church of Canada crest in Mohawk.

For the good of all!

Getting back to taking care of the earth, sky, atmosphere, trees, water, winged ones, four-legged ones, two-legged ones preparing for the common good for the next seven generations to come. The land, people, vegetation, animals and even finances have all had an impact from the war zones in our world. For some Covid-19 has tested us beyond the breaking point. But we are a resilient people searching and seeking the common good.

One of our keynote speakers this annual meeting is award-winning writer, scholar and author, Heather Menzies. From her book, *Reclaiming the Commons, for the Common Good*, she says on page 129;

"It doesn't matter how we begin our journey, or whether you think of it as more personal (healing) or political. The important thing is to embrace the process of moving from being outside the changes that are needed to inside, from being an angry or indifferent bystander to an implicated participant."

As we gather in May to sing, pray, work, and praise our Creator God together may we ponder the question that Jeremy Lent proposes to us from his book, *The Web of Meaning*, again on the theme of the common good, "What is the sacred and precious strand that *you* will weave?"

We'll be together for the celebration of ministries service face-to-face with candidates and admittands and their family and friends on May 29, I hope you will continue to join us virtually that Sunday at 3:00 p.m.

I look forward to seeing you next month, stay well, and may God keep you.

Rev. Betty Lou McNabb

Main Office: 59 Line 4N, Oro-Medonte, ON, LOL 2LO Phone: 416-231-7680/1-800-268-3781, ext. 6144

Toronto Office: 963 Pharmacy Ave., Toronto, ON, M1R 2G5 Phone: 416-231-7680/1-800-268-3781, ext. 6145

Website: www.shiningwatersregionalcouncil.ca